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  AECOM 
500 SW 7th Street 
Des Moines, IA 50309 
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March 22, 2024 
   
 

  
 

Mr. Dylan Mulfinger 
City Administrator 
City of Oelwein 
20 2nd Avenue SW 
Oelwein, IA 50662 
 
SUBJECT: Install Airfield Lighting Vault 
   Oelwein Municipal Airport 

FAA AIP Project No. 3-19-0067-014 
    AECOM ID No. 60724877 
 
Dear Mr. Mulfinger: 
 
We have reviewed the bids received by the City of Oelwein on March 20, 2024, for the above-mentioned 
project.  A copy of the bid tabulation is attached.   
 
One (1) bid were received from Woodruff Construction, Inc. of Waterloo, Iowa in the amount of 
$244,815.00.  The bid submitted was higher than the Engineer's Estimate by an amount of $50,315.00 
or 25.8%.  Woodruff Construction, Inc. in their bid that they were not able to meet the DBE goal of 3.4% 
as specified in the bid documents.  They committed to a minimum of 2.04% DBE utilization on this 
contract.  DBE good faith efforts were documented in their proposal. 
 
We recommend award of a contract for Install Airfield Lighting Vault, FAA AIP Project No. 3-19-0067-
014 to Woodruff Construction, Inc. of Waterloo, Iowa in the amount of $244,815.00, subject to FAA 
concurrence in award. 
 
If you have any questions or require additional information, please feel free to contact our office at your 
convenience. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
David B. Hughes, P.E. 
 
Enclosure:  As noted 
 
cc: Mr. Anthony Pollard, FAA 
 Mr. Doug Schindel, AECOM 
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